



California Universities Consortium Meeting
Oct 20, 2008

UC San Francisco

Host and Meeting Chair: Chris Des Jarlais, Assistant Dean for Postdoctoral Affairs and Graduate Outreach, UCSF
Attendees: 
California Institute of Technology: Melany Hunt, Erica O’Neal Howard, Eva Graham
Claremont Graduate University: Absent

Stanford University: Jacyn Lewis, Pat Jones

University of California, Berkeley:   Gibor Basri, Sheila O’Rourke

University of California, Davis: Hector Cuevas

University of California, Irvine: Absent

University of California, Los Angeles: Absent

University of California, Merced: Deidre Acker

University of California, Riverside:  Gladys Brown

University of California, San Diego:  Sandra Daley

University of California, San Francisco:  Chris Des Jarlais, Francis Lu, Renee Navarro

University of California, Santa Barbara: Absent

University of California, Santa Cruz: Ciel Benedetto

University of Southern California: George Sanchez

UCOP: Susanne Kauer

Guest: Ms. Sage Beale, Director of the Minority and Women Doctoral Directory 

1. A brief summary of the history and mission of CUC was provided. It was determined that we need minutes taken at every meeting.
2. Dr. Renee Navarro, UCSF Director of Academic Diversity and Associate Dean in the School of Medicine presented information about UCSF’s best practices to increase faculty diversity: e.g., development of academic data base in which candidates for faculty positions will enter demographic info; national availability information will be in the database; development of a search committee checklist and toolkit; Navarro meets with Search Committee chairs
3. Suzanne Kauer from UCOP discussed issues surrounding the NSF Survey of Earned Doctorates suppression of small cells of demographic data. Even cells with zero would be suppressed. One new idea is to have 2-year rolling averages. A suggestion was made to have the UCB Chancellor write a letter on this.
4. Gibor Basri , UC Berkeley, brought up for discussion the exchange of lists of students among CUC members. He proposed that the CUC have a once a year Fall Student Data Exchange among CUC members and include suggestions on how to use the list. After much discussion, it was agreed to move forward on this hopefully for use in next year’s recruitments. UCB will generate a letter exchange that might lead to a uniform spreadsheet that campuses could fill in and share with each other. This should be done on an “opt in” basis for the students. We should try to include postdocs. Examples of campus programs that might contain appropriate students include: McNair, UCLEADS, Mellon-Mays, SROP, CAMP, Gates Scholars, WISE, Ford Fellows, Pres. and Chancellor’s postdocs.
5. Sage Beale from the Minority and Women Doctoral Directory (MWDD), which is based in Sausalito, gave a short presentation about the directory and their services. MWDD is a registry which maintains up-to-date information on employment candidates who have recently received, or are soon to receive, a doctoral or master's degree in their respective field from one of approximately two hundred major research universities in the United States. The current edition of the Directory lists approximately 4,900 Black, Hispanic, American Indian, Asian American, and women students in nearly 80 fields in the sciences, engineering, the social sciences and the humanities.

6. We maintain essential decision-making criteria and current contact information for each candidate, such as name, address, ethnicity and citizenship, major and areas of specialization, date of completion, dissertation title, and current employment/post-doctoral appointment.

7. Pat Jones reported that the Higher Education Recruitment Consortiums (HERC’s) will have a searchable database for resumes, which should be available Spring 2009. There was a general desire to have a “list of lists” that were really found to be useful in generating candidate pools.
8. Susanne from UCOP gave an update on the Regent’s Study Group’s next steps: 1) at the Jan 09 meeting they will unveil a template that will be used by the campuses for future reports and will include metrics and action plans for increasing diversity; 2) the first annual report for campuses will be Jan 2010.
9. Best practices from each of the campuses were shared including: several campuses have “tool kits” for faculty searches, Stanford hired a drama group to enact “The Search Committee”  for faculty which included a facilitated discussion afterwards (an offer was made to share this with others); several campuses have their diversity officers meet with search committees and/or chairs; undergraduate summer programs continue to be useful for recruiting grad students; UCSF has a Postdoc Bootcamp for advanced URM graduate students interested in doing a Postdoc, and more. It would be good to get 1-page written reports from each campus for putting in the minutes.
Useful links mentioned:

· UC faculty data: http://www.ucop.com/acadadv/datamgmt/welcome.html
· Minority and Women Doctoral Directory: http://www.mwdd.com/
· UCSF Academic Personnel forms and templates for faculty recruitment: http://academicaffairs.ucsf.edu/recruitment/  and academic diversity: http://academicaffairs.ucsf.edu/recruitment/
· Northern California  Higher Education Recruitment Consortium: http://www.norcalherc.org
· Southern California  Higher Education Recruitment Consortium: http://www.socalherc.org
· SREB Doctoral Scholars Program: http://www.sreb.org/programs/dsp/dspindex.asp
Action Items:

· Renee Navarro will report on progress made at UCSF at the Fall 09 CUC meeting.

· A link to the UCSF template report in the “toolkit” on the UCSF Academic Personnel website should be put on CUC website

· Gladys Brown, UC Riverside will send the U of Maryland, College Park department plans template to CUC listserv
· Gibor Basri will send an extraction of the diversity components of departmental reviews for posting on the CUC website

· Chris will contact Susan Drange at UCLA about updating the CUC website – DONE MARCH 2, 2009
· Each CUC member should approach their Chancellor/Provost about sending a letter to NSF regarding the demographic data suppression and support the idea that a rolling average would be acceptable. A similar letter sent by the UC AA/EEO Officers can be used as a template. Susanne will send a copy of the AA/EEO letter.
· Erica O’Neal Howard will follow up on the idea that the CUC website should have a list of the various lists of potential students whose information could be exchanged among CUC institutions so we can recruit them for graduate programs and Postdoc positions (e.g., McNair, UC LEADS, UC summer research programs, California Diversity Forum, UC AGEP, CSU LSAMP, CAMP, Mellon Mays, Gates Scholars, UC Postdoc Fellows Program, UC Dissertation Fellows; SREB Doctoral Scholars Program, etc). In addition to the program name, we should include the website link, the criteria for getting into the program, and a paragraph about the program. 
· Sheila will write a sample blurb that we can use to give to students asking their permission to share their contact info and other general information with CUC members for purposes of recruiting them to graduate programs and Postdoc positions. - DONE
· Chris will send info to CUC about next UCSF AGEP Postdoc Bootcamp to be held summer 2009
· Jacyn from Stanford will send the script used by the performance group illustrating promotion and tenure discussions. She will bring the DVD to the next CUC meeting.

· Chris will ask Doug Haynes, UCI, to host next CUC meeting. – SENT EMAIL JAN 23, 2009 and again MARCH 3, 2009
Prepared by Chris Des Jarlais, Oct 30, 2008

